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College matters. Going to college, earning a degree, even taking college-level classes and earning college credits can make a large difference in family and societal outcomes. Fortunately, opportunities for high school students to access college-level courses are growing. The American Youth Policy Forum’s (AYFP) latest publication The College Ladder: Linking Secondary and Postsecondary Education for Success for All Students profiles 22 different programs, schools, and policies that allow high school students to enroll in college-level courses with evidence of increases in high school graduation rates and success in college.

Secondary-Postsecondary Learning Options (SPLOs), AYPF’s term to describe the diversity of these programs, include Advanced Placement (AP), dual enrollment, Tech Prep, middle and early college high schools, and partnerships between K-12 and higher education. The College Ladder focuses on SPLOs that serve first generation, low-income, and low-performing students and underrepresented minorities. Research demonstrates positive outcomes for SPLO participants, including increased high school test scores and high school graduation rates, more students attending postsecondary education following high school graduation, and decreased need for remedial coursework among student participants upon matriculation to higher education. 

In addition to providing profiles of exemplary SPLOs and their most effective practices, The College Ladder addresses a number of important policy questions such as credit transferability, funding for these school-college partnerships, and equitable access to programs, particularly for low-income and low-achieving students. 

While SPLOs are part of the solution to making high schools more relevant and rigorous and increasing college-going rates, there are still many questions regarding their effectiveness and governance. The College Ladder not only calls for more research of these programs, but also provides lessons learned from effective programs in the field.

A full copy of the report is available at: http://www.aypf.org/publications 
The American Youth Policy Forum (AYPF), a nonprofit, nonpartisan professional development organization based in Washington, DC, provides learning opportunities for policy leaders, practitioners, and researchers working on youth and education issues at the national, state, and local levels.  

The College Ladder: Linking Secondary and Postsecondary Education for Success for All Students was funded by Lumina Foundation for Education.

